
Pope’s Tavern Senior Center�

506 Plymouth Street�

Halifax, MA 02338    �

Hours:  M � Th   8am � 4pm �

     Fri., 8am � 1pm�

781�293�7313   or   781�293�3883�

Fax: 781�293�1774�

BOARD OF DIRECTORS�

CHAIRMAN      Jo Schofield      �

VICE�CHAIR     Ava Grimason 

SECRETARY      Ellie Murphy�

MEMBERS    �

                Dick Wright, Helen 

� �         Doucette 

� �

DIRECTOR             

Barbara Brenton� �

NUTRITION / M.O.W.           Maria Maynard�

OUTREACH WORKER            Brenda  Fitzgerald�

OUTREACH ASSISTANT & NURSE    Tricia Ross�

VAN DRIVERS  Gary, George, Frank,  Chris*ne�

SHINE COORDINATOR      Marie Burke�

NEWSLETTER       �         Deb Killeffer�

      December 2018 — January 2019 

 S e n I o r       C e n t e r 

  N E W S L E T T E R  

�

�

You’re invited to join us at the  

Christmas Lunch 

on December 11th   

a t  the  L ady  o f  the  L ake  

Func t i on  Ha l l .   We   will feature 

Halifax residents, Jeff and Heather 

Jones,  a married acous�c duo who 

have played music together for over 

30 years and have made a living 

playing in restaurants, weddings, senior centers, house 

par�es, and corporate events for the last 2.5 years. They 

play popular songs from the last six decades and beyond 

with lots of harmonies and toe�tapping fun!  The fee is 

$12.00pp and includes a delicious roast beef dinner, 

mashed potato, squash, green beans and dessert.  SIGN up 

and pre�pay by reserving your space before Dec. 5th!  There 

will also be a gi+ card and basket raffle by Genera�ons.�

We have an amazing 

story to tell you as we 

see the end of 2018!  So 

many people help to 

keep this place  very 

busy, and Thank You is given to our hard working staff�

Outreach Workers, Nurse, four Van Drivers, Newsle6er 

Editor and others.   Thank you also to our wonderful 

volunteers who help make this a fun place to visit!  

Together, we accomplished: �

An average DAILY a6endance:  37 individuals�

And, during the year: �

�Over 1,945 Community Lunches and special meals�

�Over 6,500 Meals on Wheels delivered to the 

homebound in Plympton & Halifax  by volunteer 

drivers)�

�Provided more than 3,100 senior van rides �

�Over 14,000 Newsle6ers sent out�

�Over 132 families helped with Fuel Assistance & Food 

Stamp applica�ons�

�More than 600 blood pressure/glucose tests our Nurse 

during  Wellness Checks�

�Over 3,400 hours of Volunteer service �me�

TOTAL SERVED through events, SHINE, programs, 

transporta�on, lunch, etc.)   =   12,250�

Wishing you a healthy and happy New Year!�

Barbara Brenton, Director�

Join us on Wednesday, January 23rd at noon for 

“Lunch & Learn”.  This is a �me together with a 

Guest Speaker who will be coming to us from 

Southwood at Norwell Nursing Home.  The 

conversa�on will center on “Staying Steady with 

Therapy”.  They will bring a dessert (cake & ice 

cream!) and a raffle gi' to a special a(endee.  

Reserve your space at this Lunch & 

Learn by calling our  office so we know 

how many to prepare for a delicious 

homemade potluck lunch ($2.50pp)  �

Our   mission…...is to iden�fy the economic, health and cultural needs of our senior community and provide an environment of 

support, learning and socializa�on while striving to enrich senior lives, offering a wide array of programs, transporta�on and 

advoca�ng on their behalf when necessary; thereby promo�ng independence, wellness and dignity.�
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During last year’s hea�ng season, our outreach 

workers assisted 207 families to obtain fuel 

assistance.  Do you have concerns that you may 

need help with paying for heat or food this winter?  

We offer an opportunity to have a confiden
al 

conversa
on with either Brenda or Trish to learn 

about specific ways to get help. (Fuel Assistance, 

Food stamp program, etc.)   Please call our office to 

make an appointment! These appointments are 

available on Tuesday or Wednesdays, 1�3pm.�

Prior to an appointment, you need to have required 

documenta
on:  Recent electric, telephone and fuel 

bills, verifica�on of all income contribu�ng to 

household including a  copy of Veteran’s benefits, 

worker’s compensa�on or unemployment benefits 

and  miscellaneous income, tax bills, rent receipts, 

social security cards, photo ID, and front page of 

your homeowners insurance policy. �

... a multigenerational community group whose  purpose is 

to engage in the support of the Council on Aging.�

Membership is encouraged and now due.  Please complete 

the form on  the newsletter insert and send back as soon as 

possible.�

�

The Senior Tax Work�Off Program purpose is to allow 

and encourage  Halifax taxpayers to perform volunteer 

community service of approximately 75 hours in a year.  

If you qualify, your skills can be used at the Council on 

Aging, Recycling, Library, or the Assessor’s Office.  It’s worth investigating a 

savings of $750.00!  Some of the qualifiers are: being 60+ by 7/1/2019, be 

the owner of record on your house deed, reside in Halifax for 5+ years, 

current on property tax, complete a CORI check and more.  Your income 

and asset requirements must include: income under $45K/single and 

under $60K/married.  More details are available by making an appoint-

ment to discuss with Barbara Brenton, our COA Director. �

If you have ques�ons or concerns about 

your fire and/or carbon monoxide detec-

tors, call our Fire Dept. with ques�ons and 

they will come out to do a free check for 

you.  Thanks to our awesome Fire Dept!   

(781�293�1573 non emergency contact#)�

Let It Snow….If there is inclement 

(brutal, harsh, rugged, severe) weather 

and the Town Hall is closed, our office will 

be closed also.  However, if the schools 

are closed we WILL be open.  (Note: In-

cludes programs such as Meals on Wheels, 

etc.)                    �

                   WEATHER WORDS YOU NEED TO KNOW �

Bombogenesis�

People head to the stores to stock up on bread and milk for this 

one, and the news stations offer "team coverage." Weather.com 

classifies� bombogenesis� as "a rapidly intensifying area of low 

pressure, or a 'weather bomb.'"�

Crepuscular ray�

When you sit on the porch admiring the 

sunset, you might be looking at 

a�crepuscular ray. Defined as "a twilight ray 

of sunlight shining through breaks in high 

clouds and illuminating dust particles in the 

air," this is one of the more tame (and dare 

we say relaxing) weather words in our list.�

�

Even though you might feel like 

hiberna�ng...it’s key to good 

health to KEEP MOVING.  A group 

regular ‘movers’ (Janet Poulos�

Villano, Harold Davis, Sandy Rigo, 

Pauline Hughes and Carol Keegan) 

are geMng closer to Olympic Na�onal Park outside of 

Sea6le!  Track your own steps/mileage and be a part of 

this focused group.  Keep well and healthy!�

Quality Care in a Home-Like Setting
16 Pleasant Street, Bridgewater, MA

Phone: 508-697-4616Karen Fontaine to place an ad today! 
kfontaine@lpiseniors.com or (800) 477-4574 x6350 
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DID YOU KNOW ? 

The Pot Luck Lunch offered on Wednesdays is a unique opportunity to enjoy a meal that is homemade 

and delicious!  It is $2.50pp, but we need to receive YOUR phone call on the Monday before with your 

intent to a(end so that we have enough food prepared.�

The last Friday of every month includes a CELEBRATION  of those who have a birthday in 

the month!  It’s offered by Old Colony Elder Services and is FREE to those who have a birthday 

in the month.  All are welcome!  Enjoy this special offering but reserve your space by calling us 

AT LEAST 3 days beforehand.  The menu for December will be:  Beef %ps in Sherry Thyme 

Gravy, mashed potatoes, Brussel sprouts and cracked wheat bread.  Yum! �

 is no longer being offered at the Happy Dragon Restaurant, and no longer available on 

Wednesdays.  It will be held at Heinrich Hall in the Halifax Mobile Home Park on Tuesdays 

from 2:30�3:30pm.�

THANKS TO OUR RESIDENT JUDGES (Marissa, Brenda and Jo) OF 

THE HALLOWEEN COSTUME PARTY!  Here are the WINNERS!�

Crea�ve / Sweet as Pumpkin Pie:  Lou�Anne Fuller�

Funniest / “Lola Folana”: Linda Hurd�

Scariest but Cutest/Homeless Bum: Harry Towne�

Original / “Country Vaca�on Girl”: Tamie Perry�

Beau�ful BuNerfly: PaNy Bright�

Homemade Owl: Mar� Mulholland�

�

�

The RED KETTLE has an amazing 

history and purpose. In order to 

reach over 6 million individuals 

every Christmas and more than 32 

million served annually, the 

Salva*on Army helps the neediest 

in communi�es.  It is a wonderful part of American history 

(since 1891) where people unite around a common cause 

and work together to help their neighbors.  In recent 

years, Chris Thompkins has been overseeing the 

volunteers in our community who give 2 hour spaces in 

their busy schedules to par�cipate in ringing the bell at 

our local Stop & Shop.  Due to the generous �me given of 

kniNers who diligently and faithfully create squares for 

blankets and kniNed hats, a local homeless shelter was 

given 200 hats and 150 blankets from their homemade 

projects.   Please consider being a part of this year’s 

endeavor to exceed last year’s dona�ons in both bell 

ringing and kniQng.   There will be a need for subs�tute 

bell ringers for those who must call out, so please call 

Chris�ne at 781�884�7741 and let her know when you can 

be a part of this important, seasonal program.�

There is NO menu for the month of January  in this two month news-

leNer because it  was not available at print �me..  Come by our office 

to pick up a copy mid December or call our office for update.�

The Special Lunch on Thursday, December 6th will include Roast 

Pork with apple glaze, whipped sweet potato, green bean amandine 

and pumpkin pie!  Yum.  Reserve by calling before 12/4.  $2.50pp �

YOU’RE INVITED to create a special sea-

sonal cra' with Kathleen on Thursday, 

December 13th at 1:30.  It is $4.00pp 

and a Christmas Angel shown at le' will 

be the cra'.�

�

On Thursday, January 10th at 1:30,  

the cra' shown at right will be refrig-

erator gli(er magnets. �

WHEN your new Medicare card arrives, 

please note that there will be no changes 

to your benefits; beware of anyone who 

contacts you about new Medicare card.  

DO NOT GIVE ANY PERSONAL INFOR-

MATION TO ANYONE you do not know.  

Medicare and Social Security Administra�on Offices will 

NOT be calling you.  Mailing new cards to all 58 million 

persons on Medicare will take �me.  Your card might 

arrive at a different �me than your friend’s, neighbors 

or even your spouse.  Destroy your old one aTer the 

new one is received.  �



 Par�al prin�ng of this newsle�er is made possible by a Grant from the Massachuse�s Execu�ve Office of Elder Affairs.�

If you want to discon�nue receiving this publica�on, kindly call our office.�

www.halifax.ma.us    ~    www.seekandfind.com�
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	 Great Heating Oil
	 Prices With
	 Great Service

Fuel Assistance Accepted
Serving South Shore Area

781-294-0220
curtinbros@comcast.net

www.curtinbrosoil.com

Blanchard 
Funeral Chapel

www.blanchardfc.com • 781-447-0170

Robert A. Tonello & Steven J. Leonard
Funeral Directors

Plymouth St. (Rt. 58 at Rotary) • Whitman

Home Sales @ Halifax Estates
Visit Us @

ParkSalesGroup.com
“Plain - Simple - Straightforward”

@Halifax Estates

781-294-1087
Home Sales @ Halifax Estates

	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 Halifax Council on Aging, Halifax, MA	 06-5101

Independent, Assisted 
Living & Memory Care

Independent, Assisted 
Living & Memory Care

508.588.5334
www.ConnemaraSeniorLiving.com

25 E. Nilsson St, Brockton, MA 02301


